

ESCRICK CE PRIMARY SCHOOL

8th September 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

The children had a super first week back at school and I am so impressed with how well our new Reception children came into school. All children were refreshed and excited to be back with their friends and in school. Thank you for supporting them in returning to school with such success. Next week we recommence our Headteacher Awards which are a weekly event, given in recognition to children for a range of reasons. We are also continuing to hold juice and biscuits once a fortnight.

As a school we like to be busy, and after successfully achieving Gold in the Rights Respecting Award we now very excited to be working towards our Eco Award. A school's Eco Award is an accreditation given to schools that demonstrate excellence in environmental action, sustainability, and environmental education. This child-led program is managed globally by the Foundation for Environmental Education. The award involves staff and children working through a seven-step framework to improve our school's environmental impact in areas like waste, energy, biodiversity, and transport.

To kick start our exciting new project we will be holding an Eco-friendly day today! Children will be off timetable for the day and will be taking part in a range of environmental targeted activities such as litter picking, bug house construction, MP letter writing, water preservation strategies and meat free recipes to name a few.

We are also very excited to share with you that we have the fabulous children's author Catherine Jacob visiting the school and leading sessions with all children reading her eco friendly themed books and talking to children about her experiences as an author. She will also be selling signed copies of her books at morning drop off for £7. Betsy Buglove Saves the Bees and Betsy Buglove and the Brave Butterfly.





COLLECTIVE WORSHIP and CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY – During both whole school and class collective worship times children will listen to stories, take part in discussions, watch video clips and learn about our world alongside the Christian Values that we encourage our children to follow. This term our value is Thankfulness, and we will look at this in many ways.

Parents/carers are invited to attend their child's celebration assembly, but we kindly ask that a maximum of 2 people per child attends due to fire regulations and this includes if you bring a younger sibling with you. Thank you for your understanding and support in this.

The Autumn term is always a busy one so please take note of the dates below.

Celebration Assembly for Years 6 and 4	Monday 22 nd September @ 9am
Celebration Assembly for Year 5 and 3	Monday 29 th September @ 9am
Celebration Assembly for Year 1 and 2	Monday 13 th October @ 9am
Celebration Assembly for Reception	Monday 20 th October @ 9am
Parents Welcome Meeting – all welcome	Tuesday 23 rd September 5 – 5.45pm
Phonics Information session – Rec/Y1 and	Tuesday 23 rd September as part of the
Y2 parents	welcome session
Parent Consultation Evenings	Monday 20 th October 3.40- 6pm
	Tuesday 21 st October 3.40 – 6pm

CLASS NEWSLETTERS will be emailed out tomorrow but if you have any specific questions once receiving these then please contact the class teacher or myself. If you do need to speak to the class teacher, then please can you catch them at the end of the day to avoid the class being late for registration or alternatively contact the office to make an appointment.

With very best wishes,

FIMME

Miss Emma E Miller

'Every person is an individual and also part of a community.'

1 Corinthians 12:12-27